CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting 

Wednesday 10 February 2016, 

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm
Present:  Councillors S Paul (Chair), P. Bradbury, C Cavill, V Paul and M. Penn.
Also Present: C Clemson (Clerk) Mr Jules Rilstone.
16/02/01
Apologies

Received from Councillor Jon Preston.

Before the meeting began Councillor S. Paul welcomed a local resident to the meeting who has expressed an interest in joining the council.  It was agreed that he would observe the February meeting in the first instance with a view to joining the Community Council at the March meeting.
16/02/02
Declarations of Interest

None received
16/02/03
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 13 January 2016)

The minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairperson Councillor S. Paul.  Proposed Councillor  V. Paul    Seconded Councillor Bradbury.  All in Agreement.
16/02/04
Matters Arising
First Cymru Bus Route

The clerk informed the meeting that she had been in contact once again with First Cyrmu and had been advised over the telephone that no changes were to be made  with regards to the bus route through Penally.  
The Green – Trees/Brambles/Moss
The Sycamore Tree near to Penally Abby is in very poor condition.  Richard Staden has looked at the tree concerned and advised that the height be reduced by a third. However in the opinion of a local tree surgeon, the tree is dangerous and needs removing.  There is still confusion over who owns the land that the tree stands on and County Councillor Preston has passed details to the land registry who will seek to confirm ownership.  Following a detailed discussion it was proposed that County Councillor Preston be contacted to see if he has heard any news from the land registry and that Richard Staden also be contacted and ask that he put it in writing that the tree is safe - especially as in light of the recent storms councillors are concerned that any public liability insurance will not be valid should the tree fall down and cause damage.  In the meantime quotes are to be obtained for taking down the whole tree and disposing of same.
The shape of the Chestnut Tree on the Green has been badly damaged by Western Power whilst cutting around the wires.  A local tree surgeon has contacted Richard Staden and he has no objection to any trimming work to be carried out and this will not affect the TPO.  However, he does not want any more taken off the top of the tree and can only trim from head level.  A quote has been received to a maximum of £150 and this can be carried out as soon as needed.  It was proposed by Councillor Cavill that this work be carried out.  Seconded Councillor Penn.  All in Favour.

Brambles.  Councillor Penn still feels that these should be cut back further.  Councillor V Paul will request that the Village Warden carry out same.  

Moss.  The moss on the pathway in front of St Teilos cottage is still present despite numerous emails to the County Council requesting that this be cleaned.  This has now been passed to the Village Warden to carry out same.
Western Power Substation

It was confirmed that the upgrade work will be carried out on the substation near to The Green.  They would like to place a temporary generator on one of the car parking spaces whilst the work is carried out.  Councillors had no objection to this as long as the well used path leading to and from the church is kept clear.  The clerk will also request Western Power to clear the brambles behind the substation as it iss becoming very untidy. 
Village Information Signs

After speaking with PLANED they advise that local printing companies be contacted to see if they can reproduce same.  Mr John Cliff from the history club will be asked where they had the recent World War 1 sign made.
16/02/05
Flower Beds – entrance to Penally Village
Before a discussion took place on the flower beds, Councillor S. Paul mentioned that the grass on the very steep curve that leads to the Abby has been badly damaged by vehicles.  Part of the problem is caused by cars parking inappropriately.  Councillors then discussed the removal and replanting of the shrubs in the flower bed at the Penally village entrance, Kiln Park side.   

Quotes will be obtained from local companies for clearing the site to get it ready for replanting and also cutting back the hedgeline and making tidy. 
16/02/06
Planning 
Mr Dudley Joseph informed the community council of his intention to remove 1 tree to the west of his property. The conservation officer from the National Park has been informed and he is happy with the work to be carried out. The tree is not within a TPO. Councillors had no objection to the work.

County Councillor Preston also informed the community council of an enquiry from Mr Lewis to widen his driveway . As the community council own the grass verge in front of his property Mr Lewis has to notify the council of his intention to make a planning application to make this improvement.  No objections / observations were made by Councillors

County Councillor Preston also informed councillors that a notice has been served to the owners at 3 Trefloyne Lane informing them that they are required to make a full planning application for the wooden structure at the rear of their property.
16/02/07
Correspondence Received

Pembrokeshire County Council
What has Convergence Funding done for Pembrokeshire?

During 2007-2013 Pembrokeshire benefitted from European funding through the Convergence Programme.  These funds have helped people in the public, private and third sector to deliver projects that they would otherwise not be able to afford.  A brochure featuring some of the projects has been received.  Some of our nearest projects are:

Coppet Hall Visitor Centre; Saundersfoot Harbour Toilets; Tenby Public Realm Improvements (new seating and lighting in Tudor and Castle Squares); Wooden walkways at Tenby South Beach; Kerbside Glass collections.

Acknowledgement of the precept for £11,000 has been received from Head of Revenues and Assurance.
16/02/08
Accounts and Finances
Invoices received for payment:

£59

SLCC Membership.  Total due £118. 
 50% each to be covered by St Florence/Penally

£163.20

Clerk – January

£133

Membership of One Voice Wales

£100

Christmas Tree, Pembroke Town Council

£72.00

Christmas Tree Lights, Safe Electrical

£50.00

Deborah Willcocks, flowers for Councillor Richards.

£250

Village Warden

Bank Balances as at 18 January 2016

Current Account

£9399.40

Reserve Account

  £330.20

Appeal for Funds

It was agreed that a £10 donation be paid to each of the following organisations:

Teenage Cancer Trust Wales

Ellie’s Ward 10 Flag Appeal

16/02/09
County Councillor's Report
Tenby SAC

I’d like to remind the community council that there will be a public meeting regarding the future of the Social activity Centre at the De Valence Tenby at 19:30 hours tomorrow Thursday 11th of February. I have invited the Chairman of Pembrokeshire County Council Cllr. Wynne Evans to accept a signed petition against the closure of the Social Activity Centre organised by Mrs Maureen Crockford at the public meeting. I am delighted that Cllr Evans has accepted this invitation. The petition has in excess of two thousand signatures.

349 bus service

The 349 bus service has continued to travel through the village as expected during the past month.

Former Night Owl Building

No date for the commencement of the demolition / building works to commence at the time of this report.

Chalet Development

No date for the commencement of building works to commence at the time of this report
Land Registry

The details of the rotting tree have been passed to the land registry who will seek to confirm who is in ownership of the land where the tree. This process has proved to be a little unclear but I hope to have a definitive response very shortly which I will pass onto the Clerk for action.

Social Media 

My attention has been drawn to some reports on social media that the camps at Penally, Manorbier and Castlemartin are about to utilised to provide accommodation for refugees. To my knowledge this is not being planned as I have had no notification of this and as far as I am aware all three units are still being fully utilised by the MOD

The future of tourism in Pembrokeshire

County councillors have recently been individually contacted to discuss plans to improve and promote Pembrokeshire as a first class holiday destination. A non profit company is to be established consisting of local businessmen involved in the Pembrokeshire tourism industry. This initiative will be launched as ‘ Visit Pembrokeshire’ and will focus on marketing the county as Wales principal coastal destination, being a champion of tourism in Pembrokeshire and developing new markets and maximising sustainable economic growth. Although this company is in its early stages this could be a very positive development for South Pembrokeshire’s tourism industry. I have requested more detailed information which I can share with the community council as it will involve businesses in and around the Penally village.

16/02/10
Items of Business Submitted by Members

Nothing received.
16/02/11
Reports from Councillors

Councillor Bradbury informed that he had made good the area near to the damaged kerb at the entrance to the village, Kiln Park Side.  He also advised that several local residents would be willing to put themselves forward as a small working party and help out with any small projects in the village but they do not want to join the council.
He also mentioned that there is a concern that if car park charges are introduced at Penally Station this could have a knock on effect within the village and cars may start parking on verges, etc.  The Clerk was asked to contact PCNPA and enquire whether they intend to introduce charges and outline concerns. She will also ask if parking fees are introduced will it be free in the winter
16/02/12
Items for Crow News

Councillor Vacancies
16/02/13
Date of Next Meeting – 
Due to apologies received in advance it was proposed that the next meeting be held one week earlier on Wednesday 02 March 2016.  All councillors were in agreement.

